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Aims of the Consultation
1. Following the submission of a planning application seeking permission to build 483 

homes and create 10,000 sq feet of commercial space at the former Standard Life 
site on Baileyfield Crescent . 

2. PCC conducted a community-wide consultation aiming to:

2.1. Raise awareness of the proposals
2.2. Encourage engagement with the details of the proposals 
2.3. Gather responses and feed those back to the Planning Dept

The consultation ran from 21 December 2018 to 27 January 2017 



Raising Awareness 

Email 
Newsletter

A combination of online and offline methods were used to raise 
awareness in the community. PCC website, Facebook, Twitter 
feed and email newsletter, a printed leaflet delivered to 5,000 
addresses and a public meeting / drop-in session at Portobello 
Library

Social 
media

Website



Awareness and Engagement - 
Facebook

Awareness - 16,513 people reached

Engagement - Clicks, Likes, 
Shares, Comments, etc, 
including 3,290 clicks on the 
post. 



Engagement - Email

PCC email 
newsletter which 
is distributed to 
more than 1,700 
people



Engagement - Website
The main consultation page on the PCC 
website consisted of brief details about 
the design proposals along with links to 
the full details displayed on the Planning 
Portal. 

You can see it here:-
http://www.portobellocc.org/baileyfield_s
outh

http://www.portobellocc.org/baileyfield_south
http://www.portobellocc.org/baileyfield_south
http://www.portobellocc.org/baileyfield_south
http://www.portobellocc.org/baileyfield_south


Engagement - Website

The main consultation page on 
the PCC website received more 
than 1,900 clicks over the 
period, with users spending 
between 7 and 10 minutes 
considering the materials and 
submitting their responses. 



Engagement - Leaflet
Leaflets were printed early 
January, with distribution 
between 11 and 16 January.

Recipients could engage online 
or attend the drop-in event in 
the Library, and/or contact the 
Planning Dept with queries.

More than 60 people attended 
the drop-in event, with 27 
responses completed on the 
day. 



Responses / Comments
A total of 269 individual responses were received during the period with percentages as follows.
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